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August 8, 2017

The Honorable Kevin L. Bryant

Office of the Lieutenant Governor

State of South Carolina

P. O. Box

Columbia, SC 29202

RE: Shaw AFB Air Permit Modification

Dear Lt. Governor Bryant:

Thank you for your kind words about our staff and the work they have done on this project. We, too,
understand the critical need for this project and have expedited the process to accommodate Shaw AFB’s
plans to install a new Abrasive Blasting Unit.

Accordingly, the air construction permit was drafted and forwarded last week to Shaw Air Force Base.
The final permit will be issued immediately after their review is complete.

If you have any other questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to contact me again.

Sincerely,

David E. Wilson, Jr.

S.C. Department of Health and Environmental Control
2600 Bull Street, Columbia. SC 29201 {803) 898-3432 www.scdhec.gov



